
Summary of Minutes November 2015 

Columbia County Community Advisory Council 

 

 The CAC approved the September minutes. With no additional agenda items, the agenda was approved 

Innovator Agent updates: 

Joell reported the last of the terminations were in the system, some members were dropped in error, and 

corrections are being made. The new OregOne system should be in place by February 2016, training is 

currently underway. Joell reminded everyone of the Oregon Health Authority’s Behavior Health Townhall 

meeting in Astoria - Wednesday, November 5. There were currently 42 people were registered. The CCO 

Summit in Portland on November 16 and 17
th

, not many CAC members were registered. The Summit is an 

opportunity to learn and hear about what other CCO’s projects, etc., were happening across the state.  

A representative from PH Tech attended the meeting. She provided flyers with information of times and 

locations when PH Tech would be in the Columbia County to assist community members with 

redetermination and/or enrollment. She provided a direct phone line that could be given to members with 

questions and/or to set up an appointment, rather than trying to go through the OHA number. She also 

mentioned PH Tech is willing to move around the county if a needed. PH Tech will also be at the 

Community Action Team event in St. Helens, November 21, 10am – 3pm to help with enrollment and 

redeterminations.  

An OHSU-DNP student discussed her project of Columbia County Trauma Informed Care. Her project 

will initially assess the current use of trauma informed care countywide (clients/patients and employees). 

She is currently going through the IRB process and will follow up from the assessment by conducting a 

site visit to assess for site safety and the implementation of trauma informed care practices. She will 

present the countywide data in March/April. The goal is to create workgroups to create TIC/environment 

and resources for anyone in the community who would like to be trauma informed.   

Nancy and the CAC Chair shared the Board Summary Discussion from the CPCCO Annual Meeting. The 

Board added two additional meetings to their 2016 calendar. They also approved two new positions to 

support the ongoing work of the CAC’s. Each CAC will have a dedicated CAC Coordinator and a local 

Community Health Improvement Coordinator. Nancy asked if there were any committee member 

interested in being part of the interview panel for these positions. Given there was a fair amount of 

interest, Nancy will set up the interviews and let everyone interested know, and those available may 

participate.  

Nancy discussed the Regional Tobacco Collaboration. This topic will become a regular agenda item, as it 

will be a metric in 2016.  

Nancy discussed re-starting the Regional Community Advisory Council. The goal would be to share 

information and ideas across each community. The meetings could be monthly conference call/check-ins 

with in person meetings quarterly that rotate between the three counties. The CAC was interested in 

participating in this.   

The meeting adjourned at 4:50 pm.  Next meeting December 7
th

, 3:00-5:00pm at Scappoose Fire 

Department  

 


